From: Don Shriner

To: Kelly Bacon (CD)
Subject: Parke creek septage
Date: Tuesday, September 1, 2020 3:42:04 AM

Ref: Brown and Jackson file SE-20-00003, Tax Parcel#295134 SEPA

| am writing to ensure that my opposition to the proposed construction sewage
storage ponds proposed by Brown and Jackson is duly noted and recorded.

Tax Parcel 295134 in the Parke Creek has become a site of interest with Brown
and Jackson. The ponds are intended to retain large amounts of sewage from a
wide variety of offsite sources.

This vicinity has seen a lot of growth since we moved here in 1987. My wife and
| are preparing to retire and in an emergency, our land is where our money is.
We feel that after almost 35 years of investing in this property with building
and improvements, all could be ruined by the construction of these open air
sewage lagoons within sight, hearing and smell of our front door. | also
understand that it is the intention of Brown and Jackson to mix solids into the
soil via ploughing or some other tillage method. | see no mention of Dust
Mitigation. Elderly people, asthmatic people and people with breathing issues
will be especially at risk.

Please also consider Brown and Jackson already has and is currently using site
less than 6 miles away that has none of these issues.

| respectfully ask that you consider our request and rule that the SEPA Checklist
be denied without prejudice due to its non-agricultural nature and adverse
effects on surrounding property owners.

Thank you

Don Shriner
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